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The crowd started cheering when they saw that the guard managed to get 29 points.
“Oh my God! What a comeback! If the girl gets points less than 29, she’ll have to
leave this place!”

“Tsk, tsk, tsk. The guard is indeed experienced. He will surely win this time!”

“Yeah! I’m rooting for him for this round!”

“I’m rooting for him as well! Maybe that girl just won the second round out of pure
luck, so she’ll surely lose the third round this time!”

The guard raised his eyebrows when he heard everyone discussing and praising him
before he gave Janet a pleased look as he declared, “It’s not too late for you to admit
your defeat now! At least it won’t end too badly for you!”

No matter how much the man tried to use his voice to intimidate her, the girl in front
of him just looked completely unfazed. Right then, Janet opened her mouth and
answered, “What are you even talking about? We’re already in the middle of a game.”

After that, she slowly swung the dice cup. However, no one could read her thoughts
as her eyes looked devoid of any emotion.

At the sight of this, the crowd started discussing again.

“Who do you think will win this round?”

“Can’t you tell? The guard, obviously! Do you know that he was personally trained
by Master Ace?!”

“That’s right. A newbie can’t just win against him easily, so just wait and see.”

Mason pursed his lips before ruffling Janet’s hair gently as if he was trying to console
her. In response, she grinned knowingly before placing the dice cup back on the table.

At that moment, everyone held their breaths as they waited to see what the numbers in
the dice cup were; even the man who threatened Janet looked way more nervous than
she was, for his hands had started shaking.

Right at that moment, he barked at Janet, “Open it!”

A look of amusement flashed across Janet’s eyes as she slowly opened the dice cup to
reveal what was inside. Obviously, the first dice showed a six, but so did the second,
the third and the fourth.

Suddenly, Janet paused and turned toward the man before she smirked and asked,
“Can I meet Ace now?”



Instantly, the man had a bad feeling. Nonetheless, he chose to calm down before
saying, “You still haven’t revealed the fifth dice, and I don’t believe that you’ll get a
six there.”

“You’ll see.” Upon saying that, Janet revealed the last dice.

When the man saw the number on the last dice, he immediately tensed up and looked
back at the previous dice; he seemed to be on the verge of fainting now. Even the
crowd was taken aback as well.

When they finally snapped out of their trances, someone spoke up in disbelief. “Oh
my goodness. You can say that the previous two rounds were out of pure luck, but
getting five sixes during the third round? That’s pure talent!”

“How can someone so skilled be a newbie? That’s impossible!”

“Could she be one of the top gamblers in the world? How else could it be possible for
her to be this skilled?”

“No way! There aren’t any women among the top gamblers!”

“No. There’s one…”

Everyone looked at each other simultaneously before falling into silence. There
weren’t any women among the top gamblers, except for Jasmine, who had dominated
the gambling world.

However, none of them wanted to believe that Jasmine would come to an
underground casino like this. Moreover, it had been a long time since Jasmine
vanished from the world of gambling, and no one had heard anything about her for
two years now.

Hence, everyone shook their heads as they thought it was impossible for this lady to
be Jasmine.

On the other hand, the three men had proud smiles on their faces as they stared at
Janet. They just couldn’t help but feel like they were seeing a shining halo on her
head, as if she was literally an angel.

Henry pursed his lips. “Looks like I was worried for nothing!”

At the side, Sean gulped. “Miss Jackson’s gambling technique today really made me
feel ashamed of myself!”

Right then, Mason turned around and gave Sean a cold look before pulling Janet into
his arms. “That’s for sure. She’s my woman, so how could she be bad at anything?”

No one knew how to answer that.



Meanwhile, Janet smirked as she flipped her hair. “Can you bring me to Ace now?”
There just seemed to be something charismatic about her as she said that.
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